
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 

 
(By email)    
 

 
Our Ref: MGLA030221-5283 

 
3 March 2021 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received 
on 3 February 2021. Your request has been considered under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000.  
 
You requested:   
 

All emails, notes and briefings which relate to Jack Stenner's trip to the USA sent or 
received by: 
 
- Mayoral Directors and Chief of Staff as listed here - 
https://www.london.gov.uk/people/mayoral 
-Mary Harpley 
- Members of the Mayor's press office as listed here -
https://www.london.gov.uk/media-centre/mayors-press-office-contacts 
 
I would like this FOI to cover the period between the 15th October 2020 - 3rd February 
2021. 

 
I can confirm that the GLA holds information within the scope of your request.  
 
Please find attached the information we hold within the scope of your request that is not 
exempt. Attached to the Media Overview email (3 December 2020) was a copy of an article by 
Nick Pisa in The Sun dated 2 December 2020 which can be found online at  
https://www.thesun.co.uk/news/13364319/sadiq-khan-aide-working-from-home-california/  
 
The majority of the information in scope is exempt from disclosure under s.40(2) 
(Personal information) of the Freedom of Information Act. This information constitutes personal 
data which is defined by Article 4(1) of the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) to mean 
any information relating to an identified or identifiable living individual. It is considered that 
disclosure of this information would contravene the first data protection principle under Article 
5(1) of GDPR which states that Personal data must be processed lawfully, fairly and in a 
transparent manner in relation to the data subject. 
 
Section 40 provides a degree of protection to personal information that is in line with the 
provisions of UK GDPR and the Data Protection Act (DPA) 2018 and helps protect personal 
information about an individual from being placed into the public domain, except where there 



 
 

 

are justifiable considerations for doing so and where it would not be in breach of a person’s 
rights afforded under that legislation.  In this case, disclosure of this personal data would not 
constitute fair and lawful processing of that data. 

 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference MGLA030221-5283. 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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Shaun Bailey, Tory London Mayoral Candidate, said of Khan: “Why is he using taxpayers’ money 
to pay his cronies to sun themselves in San Francisco while ordinary Londoners are worrying 
about their jobs?” 

Tory MP Andrew Bridgen blasted: “That is really nice work if you can get it. 

"It’s a shame he didn’t take Khan with him given the woeful job he is doing in London.” 

A spokesperson for the Greater London Authority, said: “We don’t comment on staffing matters.” 
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